

BLACKPOOL CRICKET CLUB
Executive Committee
17th September 2019
Minutes

Present: Messer's Dave Cresswell, Stuart Ashworth, Tony Westhead, Joe Boniface, Roger Garlick, Simon Wrigley, Pete Campbell and Paul Ashford.

Mesdames: Michelle Chubb and Sharon Bonell

1. Apologies: Martin Lamb, Gregg Anderton, Steve Boyne and Jay Ambali

2. Minutes

The minutes from the 20th August were discussed and agreed

3 Matters Arising

Paul Powers has now received his letter.

The youths involved in the theft of beer have been to the club and apologised and paid for the goods taken.

4. Correspondence

We have received a call from someone who has several cricket books and asked if we would like them.

5. Child Welfare

Nothing to report

6. Administration/Honorary Treasurer's Report

Bar up to the end of August 2019 -	468,000	2018 -	496.000
Memberships	2019 - 7533	2018 -	13204

The online membership income is not included in this figure

7. Lease and Licence:

There will be two new leases, one for Blackpool CC and one for Mossom Lane. The Council have requested a break clause in the BCC lease. Dave Cresswell has asked to see the minutes of the council meeting at which this was discussed to understand why this is needed.

The Council have now asked for a fee for Mossom Lane, however we have undertaken a lot of work and improvements in excess of 15k and did not think or expect to have to pay

anything at the moment. The council want us to pay 4 years costs for electric and water. The Committee agreed for the Chairman to challenge the break clause and costs of Mossom Lane.

8. Bar/Pavillion

The stock report is due in preparation for the end of year.

9. Catering

This is ongoing, however, improvements to the service have been noticed as well as some changes to the menu.

10. Ground and Mossom Lane

Chris McKay has volunteered to assist Sam with the end of year preparation.

11. Development at Mossom Lane

Alan Cross and Dave Cresswell have been to Mossom Lane and done most of the work needed. Any remaining work will be carried out later this week.

12. Cricket

The Presentation Evening for Senior and Ladies Cricket will take place on Saturday 28th September. Particular discussion and praise was given to the Ladies who came 3rd in their league and have done well, with various records being broken.

The 1st XI will be in the Lancashire Cup next year.

Dave Cresswell has spoken to Paul Latham about the wall behind the old scout hut. The council are hoping to replace this with a fence and gate, ideally this would be before Bonfire Night. The area needs tidying up and the hut needs removing. We need to speak to Ron Fearnley and or Martin Reynolds regarding the asbestos.

13. Lancashire County Cricket Club

BBC are still keen to invest. A joint meeting with ourselves, Lancs and BBC will be arranged in the near future.

14. Squash

The season starts soon and we have had some new players join us.

15. AOB

We have signed the contracts for The Music Event for 2020 and are currently waiting for further details.

16. Next Meeting

7.00pm 15th October 2019